HSS College Faculty Council Meeting
8 September 2015
11:00 am, Dean’s Conference Room

Minutes
Attending: Dr. Chuck Aust, Dr. Jeanne Law Bohannon, Dr. Terry Carter (visitor), Dr. Stephen Collins, Dean Robin Dorff, Dr. Lynn Fedeli, Dr. Beth Giddens, Dr. Dorothy Marsil, Dr. Bryan McGovern (substituting for Dr. LeeAnn Lands), Dr. Ernesto Silva, Dr. Jun Tu, Dr. Ken White.
1. The minutes from the 21 April 2015 meeting were approved.
2. New CFC members Dorothy Marsil from Psychology and Ken White from Sociology and Criminal Justice were welcomed to the committee. Terry Carter from Digital Writing and Media Arts was welcomed as a visitor.
3. Dean Dorff: CHSS update, initiatives, developments, policies, misc.
a. Budget: Although the final budget for this year is not yet known, budget planning for next year is underway; requests focus on faculty to teach general education courses and to increase the operating budget across the board. The dean is working to address the extremely high student-to-teacher ratio in the college. 
b. Advising: The university and college are moving towards establishing a professional advising corps who will focus on general education issues. Faculty will focus on career advising and mentoring of majors. These plans have not yet been financed, and the timeline is likely three years for full implementation.

c. New initiative: A School of Conflict Management is under discussion. A school organization would bring all relevant resources under one roof. Though this proposal will not go up for a faculty vote, CHSS faculty will be able to participate in open forums and discussions about the proposal.

4. June 2015 CFC letter to Dean Dorff on equity adjustments.
a. The dean received and appreciated the letter. Equity issues persist at both campuses and continue to be part of budget requests. Perhaps next year’s budget will include funds re-allocated from consolidation that could go to equity adjustments. To date, funds from consolidation have not been re-allocated.

5. CFC request for minutes from the Chairs Council as an addition to the CHSS bylaws.

a. The Dean offered to release the consent agenda (announcements agreed to by chairs without discussion) to CHSS faculty. This would be a way to share uncontroversial information and announcements with the faculty. CFC members asked if an outline of the discussion agenda might be shared as well.  

6. Status update on CFC approval of departmental bylaws.

a. There is no substantive news on this topic, but it is likely that further revisions to both departmental and college bylaws will be requested from Academic Affairs.

7. Student harassment and bullying of faculty and other students: Request for help drafting a CFC letter.
a. The dean offered to help draft a letter on this issue. 

8. College and chairs’ roles in departmental chair search policies. 

a. The participation of chairs on other departments’ chair search committees remains under discussion among chairs and among faculty in History and Philosophy, who do not want another chair to have a voting role on its chair search committee. 

b. Whether a college-wide policy will be crafted is unknown.
c. If some departments include chairs in search committees but not others, a workload issue among chairs may arise.

9. “Disentanglement” communication issues

a. This topic was not fully discussed because of lack of time. 

b. The dean noted that two degree programs from DWMA were moving forward in the approval process and one is “still very much under discussion.”

c. English asks that communication about all developments in the disentanglement process be shared equally with all affected departments (i.e. English, DWMA, and Communication).

10. Meeting adjourned at 12:25.
